
 

 

 

Lliswerry Christmas News 2017 
Happy Christmas Nadolig Llawen  Feliz Natal  Veselé Vianoce 

Craciun Fericit  Joyeux Noel  Feliz Navidad শুভ বড়দিন 

Buon Natale  Linksmų Kalėdų  Mutlu Noeller Veselé Vánoce 

Wesołych Świąt  Frohe Weihnachten  
 
Dear Lliswerry Parents, Carers and Learners 
 

54% - Outstanding GCSE Results 
As Christmas approaches, I can report that it has been another very busy term.  Lliswerry High's 
outstanding results this summer have been much discussed across the region and we have been 
happy to welcome a number of other schools who have visited us to find out how we support our 
learners to do so well. 
 
 

72% Level 2 English – 2
nd

 Highest in Newport! 
Some of our visitors have focused on English as the headline states, they were the second highest 
results across all the schools in Newport.  School to school support is an effective method of 
raising standards and Mr Benjamin has been discussing his strategies with several schools both in 
Newport and beyond.   
 
The success above have been reached through a number of strategies and we have repeated this 
approach this term with the current Year 11.  These all include additional support sessions for 
targeted learners to give them the best possible chance of success in the exams.  This term we 
have run: 
 

November Maths Challenge, January Science 
Challenge and the January English Challenge 

 
 

Operation Christmas Child 
95 boxes of gifts were collected in Lliswerry this year to 
send to children across the world.  Mrs Maynard and 
helpers from 9CM galvanised us into action and we can 
celebrate our Christmas knowing we have brought joy to 
the lives of 95 children who are less fortunate than 
ourselves. 
 



 

 

October Harvest Charity  
Each year our governor, Mr Prosser, leads us in our harvest assemblies.  As we have for a 
number of years we support Muumba School in Zambia and this year Mr Prosser showed the 
school the toys that the African children had made.  These included musical items and wheel 
along toys made from wire and rags.  We also saw the footballs the children play with, made from 
rolled up carrier bags.  Year groups were challenged with making footballs from discarded items - 
and a number of footballs were made by Lliswerry High learners.  We therefore raised money to 
provide sporting equipment for the children in Muumba School.  We also brought in items of food 
for the food banks in Newport. 
 

Thank you for your support of these charities 
 

Parents' Evenings  
We recently held the Year 7 and Year 11 meeting for parents with Form Tutors.  Thank you for 
coming in to work with us to support your child.  Please make note of the dates of Parents' 
Evenings when the staff are available to share information with you and to answer your questions.  
I would urge you to work with us to help us to support your child. 
 

The Home/School partnership is key to your child's success 
 

          Cluster Activities 

As a team of schools we work 
closely to provide opportunities to 
visit the High School and 
experience what lessons are like.  
We also discuss each learner’s 
needs to make sure support is in 
place when the transition is made. 
 

This term we held curriculum days 
for Year 6 learners and we also 
enjoyed the Cluster Christmas 
Concert when the hall was filled 

     with families enjoying the Christmas  
     Story in song.  

               Birthday Breakfast 
This term I have introduced a celebratory 
Birthday Breakfast and learners from year 
7 are invited to attend during the month of 
their birthday. This is helping me to meet 
each year 7 learner in a relaxed setting 
and it is proving to be very enjoyable, as 
can be seen here with Mrs Cooper and Mr 
Thomas and the October birthday 
learners. 
 

 
 

Finally, I would like to wish the Lliswerry Community a restful and enjoyable Christmas. 
 

Alyson Mills, Headteacher  



 

 

Year 11 November Maths Challenge 

The Autumn Term has been a busy term for the Maths team and 
our Year 11 learners!  As in other years, in addition to lessons, 
Year 11 were offered a range of additional support to enhance 
their chances of achieving a C grade in their Maths and Numeracy 
exams in November.  Many of our learners attended weekly 
revision sessions, walking talking mock exams and also October 
half term revision.  Well done and thank you to everyone for their 
commitment and hard work! 

 
We await the results of the November Challenge with some 
anticipation!  They will be available on Thursday 19 January 2017.  
After Christmas, Maths revision continues for Year 11 learners on a 
Monday from 3.00pm to 4.00pm.  There will be a new target group 
and we will be in touch with parents to explain what will be offered in 
our Summer revision package.  Parents will be informed by letter of 
our Year 11 Easter and Whitsun revision sessions too – please 
encourage your children to attend. 
 
 

UKMT Senior Maths Challenge 

Well done and thank you to all of the Year 12 learners 
who recently took part in the UK Maths Trust Senior 
Maths Challenge, organised by Leeds University.  Laura 
Walker and Liam Fletcher achieved silver awards and 
Matthew Whiteman and Bryony Cluer achieved bronze 
awards.  Laura will also receive a certificate for being the 
best in the school.  This is a competition run across the 
whole of the UK and is mainly aimed at Year 13 learners, 
so to gain these awards in Year 12 is an excellent 
achievement – massive congratulations to these four 
learners!  

 
 

Techniquest Workshop - Making Tracks 

Techniquest came to Lliswerry High School on the 19th October to 
run a workshop for all Year 7 learners called Making Tracks.  This 
workshop links key skills such as communication and Numeracy 
with problem solving in a real life context.  In this workshop, 
learners took on the role of designers and engineers.  
 
The Making Tracks workshop focused on the World Wide Aid 
distribution of food and medical supplies to areas hit by natural 
disasters.  In the workshop learners were asked to design and 
engineer an all-terrain vehicle to transport important supplies to 

the disaster region.  The learners, working in groups, had to build the vehicle with only limited time 
and budget.  Once built the groups tested their prototype to assess its performance and to see if it 
met the various safety requirements specified in the brief.  The Year 7 learners thoroughly enjoyed 
the day and it was good to see the various groups working together so well to complete the task.  
One learner even commented “that this was the best lesson he had ever had in his life, including 
Primary school.  



 

 

Callum Devlin – 7CB Cerys Shipley – 7CHP 

 

 
Da iawn to Callum 
Devlin 7CB for 
achieving 87% in 
the Year 7 Baseline 
Test for Welsh.   
 
Ardderchog! 

 

 
Big shout out to 
Cerys Shipley who 
has been selected 
for South Wales 
Women’s & Girls’ 
League 
Representative 
Football Squad  
Under 12.  Well done 
Cerys! 
 

 
                                        Year 7 VIVOs for English Homework 

This year has seen the introduction of a homework booklet for 
year 7.  There is a piece of homework due from each learner 
every fortnight in English.  There is a range of tasks including 
reading and writing exercises.  Lots of learners have engaged 

with the booklet and challenged themselves by completing the extension tasks to a high standard.  
Engagement has been so good, we have been able to award VIVO points to some learners.  Well 
done! 

 

Attendance 
In our recent assemblies we gave out 100% badges to well over 100 of our 
Key Stage 3 learners who have not missed a day since September as well 
as giving £10 gift voucher to our attendance raffle winners.  Every learner 
who has 93% attendance gets their name put in the hat once, rising to 5 
times if their attendance is 100%, thus increasing your chance to win the 
raffle! 
 

Year 7 have been set an interesting challenge by Mr Coughlin, their Head of Key Stage.  If Year 7 
attendance is 97% or above by July 1st 2017 he will allow the learners to shave all his hair off in 
assembly! 
 
Mr Coughlin has said “This is an easy challenge for me.  It is never going to happen.  This barnet 
is perfectly safe.” Watch this space! 
 

Key Stage 3 Update 
It has been another very busy start to the new school year and it is pleasing to see how quickly our 
New Year 7 learners have settled into life in the High School.  As usual, the transition activities 
that we do with our Primary Cluster schools and the numerous visits that we make enable this 
process to be as smooth as possible. 
 
Atlanta Webley, 7CHP says ‘I have to be honest, at first I was scared, scared I wouldn’t fit in, that I 
wouldn’t make any new friends.  But now I look back and think why was I worrying.  After my first 
week all my worries disappeared.  I knew my way around the school, I made new friends and I like 
the teachers.  Lliswerry High School has the best sports department and since I started I have 
come to know it really well, they have taken my netball skills to the next level and are so 
encouraging I love to play and hope to carry on.  I couldn’t imagine a better school to start Year 7 
at.’  



 

 

Sport @ Lliswerry High 
 

 
All of our teams have started the year with 
great success, especially Year 7 who won 
their first game in the Welsh Cup 11-0 – well 
done boys!  Keep up the great team work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Girls Football Training 
Keep up the good work Year 7 girls with your training 
sessions – take the advice from Laura, your coach. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Netball 
Well done to the Year 7 and Years 8/9 Netball teams for their 
continual engagement in training and working hard to win 
matches. 
 
“Happiness is loving sport, having fun performing and knowing 
you have improved – feeling so proud of the team” – Mrs 
Cooper, PE Teacher 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  Lliswerry Dance Crew 
Sixth Formers Grace Davies and Chloe Giles have 
been running dance club for the last 2 years several 
times a week.  They have put together a routine that 
they have choreographed themselves which was 
performed at the recent Cluster Primary Schools 
Christmas Concert.  They are also choreographing 
another new routine which the group will enter as part 
of the Newport Schools Dance Festival being held at 
the Riverfront Theatre.  We wish them every success 
in this festival – good luck girls! 

 



 

 

                                              Year 8 STEM (Science) Trip 
Is it possible for humans to live on Mars…? 
 
How would we travel, grow food, and keep warm & 
healthy…….? 
 
32 lucky Year 8 learners spent the day at Cardiff 
University as rookies for M.E.T.S Special Operations 
exploring, investigating and answering some of these 
questions. The only attributes that our learners needed 
at the start of their mission were curiosity, creativity, 
belief that anything is possible and the will to want to 
make a difference! 

 
The learners learned about computer science, geology, 
architecture, DNA, chemistry, physics, maths, 
astronomy, engineering & nutrition.  They were able to 
test the effects of asteroid impact on rockets (using Nerf 
guns!), use thermal imaging software & control robots 
with computers amongst other things which was a new 
experience for the majority. 
 
By the end of the day most of our learners began to see 
the STEM subjects (Science, Technology, Engineering & 
Maths) in an entirely different light! This will,  we hope, 
give them food for thought when it comes to choosing 
their subject options in Year 9.     

 
 
 
 

                                              Year 12 Nuffield Fellowships Awards Evening 
4 of last year’s year 12 learners were awarded Nuffield 
fellowships in the summer.  This involved spending 4-6 weeks in 
a university or private company team working on real life 
research problems.  The projects they worked on ranged from 
antibiotic resistance to finding out whether sitting down made 
arthritis worse.  On 3rd October, they had an awards evening at 
Techniquest where they were able to present the work they had 
done as a poster and all received a certificate from Professor Sir 
Martin Evans, a Nobel prize winner. 
 

The learners involved were:   Saleh Ahmed, Majd Al-Jeroudi, 
Habiba Badat, Zahra Rizvi. 

 
This is a fantastic achievement for the learners concerned and will provide a real advantage for 
them when applying to university. 
 
 

  



 

 

Coleg Y Cymoedd - Diploma in Foundation 
Studies Art and Design Presentation 

On Monday 10th October Jeremy Spencer, a lecturer from 
Coleg Y Cymoedd, visited our Art team and presented to 
Year 12 and 13 Art and Design learners.  Jeremy informed 
learners of the benefits of applying for a Foundation Art 
course prior to University for Art based careers.  Learners 
were shown work of previous learners from the Foundation 
course and were given the opportunity so question Jeremy 
about the course and application procedures.  Year 12 and 
13 learners found it a very interesting and informative 
experience and many have now confirmed that they will be 
applying for the course.   
 
Coleg y Cymoedd is a further education college located at 
five main campuses across Rhondda Cynon Taf and 
Caerphilly. 
 
 

Diploma in Foundation Studies Art and Design 
The Foundation Diploma in Art & Design is one of 
the strongest, most distinctive, and successful 
programmes in the country.  The core values are: 
to be professional, inspiring, responsive, and 
creative.  Learners develop skills and portfolios 
required to undertake degree programmes in art 
and design. 
 
The creative projects studied allow learners to 
experience a range of materials, processes, 
creative ideas, and technologies.  This enables 
them to successfully identify and explore degree 
choices.   
 

 

 
Photography Competition 
Well done to Katrina Stanley, Year 10 learner, for her excellent 
photograph of Tintern Abbey.  She was awarded runner up in 
the Monmouth Diocesan Conference Photography competition 
in October and her work has been on display in Newport 
Cathedral. 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

Year 11 Welsh Baccalaureate 
The week of the November 24th saw our Year 11 learners participate in their Welsh Baccalaureate 
Community Challenge.  They worked hard coaching Year 7 & 8 on the following topics. 

1. Educating young people on the devastation of deliberately set fires. 
2. Educating young people on the dangers of antisocial behaviour. 
3. Reducing Trespass and Vandalism on the Railway Network. 
4. Educating young people on the dangers of drug & substance misuse.  

 
During the planning stage they worked with representatives from South Wales Fire & Service and 
Network Rail who were very impressed with the quality of their coaching resources. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The week was a huge success!  The learners enjoyed the experience of working with the younger 
years who really appreciated the message that was being delivered. They have made a big impact 
on coaching members of our local community. 

 
 

 

  



 

 

School Council 
This is now up and running after democratic elections took place within the year group. The 
meetings are held each half term and are co-chaired by our Sixth Form Learners (and Head 
Boy/Girl), Marcos Lekkas and Jaye Williams. The full list of members is given below. 
Year 7  Cerys Prigg, Jack Reynolds and Charlize Booth 
Year 8  Siddhartha Rai, Eliyah Clifford and Kallis Williams 
Year 9  Keegan Price, Richard Gallimore and Aurelia Willis 
Year 10 Louis Barrett, Ayotola Olaopa and Lewis Shaw 
Year 11 Logan Busuittil, Hannah Ford, Rio Burgoyne 
Year 12 Ellis Chapman, Morgan Kempson 

 
As a school we have signed up and joined the School 
Ambassador scheme, working with the Children’s 
Commissioner for Wales, Sally Holland, and her 
office in ensuring that the rights of children are 
maintained. Louis Barrett and Ayotola Olaopa have 
kindly agreed to take on this role and are our 2 
School Ambassadors.  Each term they will be given a 
mission by the School Commissioner to work on and 
give feedback on.  This terms mission is Bullying. 
 
Another scheme that we have joined is the Just Be 
Anti-Smoking campaign and 2 of our Year 8 Council 
reps, Eliyah and Siddhartha will be trained over 10 

weeks to introduce this into our school. Again, we are very pleased that both these learners have 
agreed to take this on. 

 
                                                                                      

Cluster Primary School 
        Christmas Concert 
Another successful Christmas 
Concert was held on 1st December 
with learners from St Andrew’s 
Primary School, Lliswerry Primary 
School, Maindee Primary School 
and Lliswerry High School all 
taking part.  Lots of happy learners 
singing Christmas carols.   
 
Thank you to all the parents who 
came along to support this 
wonderful event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

Local Author Impresses Lliswerry Learners 
The annual Open Evening in September saw the 
English team joined by local author and primary 
school teacher, Paul Manship.  That name may 
sound familiar to many Lliswerry learners as he is a 
teacher at a local primary school.  As part of their 
transition from their primary to Lliswerry High 
School, year 7 study one of Paul Manship's books, 
‘Rewind’.  ‘Rewind’ is about a young mischievous 
boy called Artie who goes to primary school in 
Bettws, Newport.  Artie meets a mysterious 
stranger who gives him the gift of turning back time 

to start the day again.  Then, he can correct some of the mistakes he has made and get out of 
trouble. In the end, Artie learns that the best way to make things better is to be a good person. 
 
At the Open Evening, a group of learners from 7CB and 8SKJ created a news report of Mr 
Manship’s visit.  The report included an interview with the author by Siddhartha Rai, 8SKJ.  Mr 
Manship answered questions that had been written by year 7 learners in their English lessons 
about both his writing and teaching career.  Paul Manship commented on how impressed he was 
with the questioning skills of Year 7.  From the report, we found out who had been Paul's greatest 
influence; who had supported him the most during his writing; and what book he is working on at 
the moment.  Paul then chose the winners of the book cover and letter competition, with winners 
from 7CHP receiving signed copies of his books.  The final news report was then premiered to 
year 7 classes in the final week before half term. 
 

Years 8 & 9 MAT Film Club 
The English team has started a new film club for More Able and Talented 
(MAT) learners in Years 8 and 9.  They watch and discuss a film, then 
complete enrichment tasks to stretch learners' understanding and abilities.  
They are able to spend more time discussing how issues relate to learners' 
lives.  It gives learners an opportunity to express their views with peers in an 
environment which allows them to deepen their thinking.  The film club has 
a relaxed and informal atmosphere, where learners are free to express their 
views.  Each half term a new teacher takes the club so learners can gain 
from different teachers' styles and expertise, as well as their taste in films. 
 
 

Congratulations – We Won!  
Our Healthy Living Project has been chosen by local 
Tesco customers to receive the top grant award of 

£12,000. 
We will use the funding to provide outdoor gym 
equipment along a fitness trail and to develop a woodland orchard.  The School Council will lead 
on project implementation and works will commence in the new year.  The funding will allow us to 
significantly improve our open spaces in line with the grant criteria. 

 

We would like to thank everyone who 
voted for our project.  



 

 

Year 11 Prom 
Friday 23 June 2017 is the date of the Year 11 Prom at the Hilton Hotel, Newport.  We have held 
this event for the last few years and it has always been very successful and much enjoyed by 
learners as a way to celebrate the end of the examinations.  We would like to take this opportunity 
to remind learners that throughout the school year their attendance and behaviour will continue to 
be monitored by the Key Stage 4 team.  Please note that the privilege of attending the Prom can 
be withdrawn if there are attendance or behaviour concerns but should this be the case, the Key 
Stage 4 Team will inform learners and parents and all monies will be refunded.  Please note: 
 

 All learners must attend ‘Year 11 Founders Day’ on the morning of 23 June to be able 
to go to the Prom in the evening.  Learners who do not attend Founders’ Day will not 
be permitted entry to the Prom. 

 
 
 
 

Year 10 Welsh GCSE 
Some Year 10 learners have been working with Sion Lewis from the 
URDD to develop their confidence and fluency speaking Welsh and this 
has helped with their recent Welsh Oral exams.  A big well done to all 
learners who prepared fully for their Welsh oral exam. 20% of your 
qualification is now complete. 
 

 
 
 

                                  Fixed Penalty Notices 
Following the announcement of Fixed Penalty Notices last year, the 
Lliswerry Cluster Schools are now issuing these Notices in cases 
where there are 10 sessions of absence (1 session = half a day) in a 
term.  This is in support of our drive to improve attendance in all our 
schools across the cluster.  
 
 
 
 
 

Key Stage 4 News 
It has been a very busy term for learners in Key Stage 4 with 
the focus being on GCSE and BTEC programmes of study. All 
learners are now well into the various courses we offer at 
Lliswerry High.  
 
For all learners in Key Stage 4 the next term is extremely 
important and good attendance will be essential to ensure the 

best outcomes, which will lead to greater opportunities in the future.  As well as good attendance, 
making the most of the additional support on offer will increase the likelihood of good results. After 
school and lunch time revision will continue after the break and learners will be encouraged, and 
nagged to attend. Please support us in our efforts to secure the best outcomes for all learners by 
ensuring they attend school regularly and on time, are well equipped for lessons, ready to learn 
and take advantage of the opportunities available. 



 

 

St Andrew’s Primary School - Cluster Control Project 
Lliswerry High School were delighted to welcome almost 60 Year 6 learners in two classes from 
St. Andrew’s Primary School to take part in a Lliswerry Cluster Control Project.  
 
The project was in three parts and each class spent two days with us.  In ICT, they were taught 
about how to use a Raspberry Pi, which is a small computer that can be programmed to perform 
various functions. In Science, the lesson was about electronics and soldering, then in Design and 
Technology, they learnt all about structures.  In ICT, Mr Luff taught the class about coding and 
programing the Raspberry Pi’s to work with small wheeled robots that could then be controlled 
using specific keys from a computer keyboard.  Year 6 then made a pressure pad with a buzzer 
attached to sense when the robot passed over it. In Technology, Mr Bootle taught the class about 
how structures can be made stronger through triangulation.  They made a see-saw bridge, just 
wide enough for the robots to travel over.  
 
The three projects were then put together so that the robots could be raced against each other, 
with points awarded for each team. The winning team were then presented with prizes and all 
learners who took part were awarded a certificate of achievement.  As you can see from the 
photographs, St Andrew’s learners thoroughly enjoyed their time with us and had the opportunity 
to use a variety of tools, machinery, equipment and processes in our school.  We look forward to 
welcoming other Primary Schools in our cluster to participate in similar learning experiences. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harry Campbell, Axel Hegarty, Kalim Hussain      Euan Rees and Madison Osorio, 6JM 
and Faith Ogunleye, 6JR, all enjoying making     their bridges in Design Technology 

   starting to work on their Raspberry Pi 
 

 
 
 
Elisei Stana, Germanas Jurevicius, Chloe Burton 
and Connor Owens-Griffiths all enjoying their 
Science task. 
 

  



 

 

Lliswerry Duke of Edinburgh Award Success  
Lliswerry High School triumphs again at the prestigious 
Duke of Edinburgh Award Ceremony at the Riverfront 
Theatre in November.  Amongst the entire Newport 
Comprehensive Schools and Youth Groups Lliswerry High 

School gained all the attention having achieved more awards than any other.  The certificates that 
were awarded were 37 Bronze Awards 21 Silver Awards and 2 Gold Awards.  Our thanks go to 
Katarina Donovan and Courtney Smith who competently presented the event.  Learners who 
gained these awards are:- 

 
        Bronze 

Tasnia Ahmed, Usmann Ali, Megan Baxter-Tolcher, Vienna Burgoyne, Abby 
Campbell, Jay Clarke, Ewan Cluer, Morgan Croft, Megan Cropley, Molly Dare, 
Sophie Evans, Ieuan Everson, Zara Flynn, Hannah Ford, Ribika Ghale, Bradley 
Hanbury, Reagan Hawrot, Ffion Hicks, Cerys Higgins, Chanel Hughes, Zakariya 
Hussain, Ryan Knight-Powell, Maya Levan, Ella Lewis-Sheppard, Thomas 
Murray, Talia New, Molly Parkes, Cameron Payne, Kien Phillips, Bryony Preece, 
Callum Price, Euan Rowe, Stephanie Scott, Dylan Secker, Olivia Webb, Tiane 
Williams, Madison Woodhouse. 

 
Silver 
Helen Abraham, Alexander Boshier, Elis Chapman, Bryony Cluer, Rebecca 
Cork, Georgina Cridland, Alexandra Cridland, Ellesse Harris, Nikki Hoare, Ieasha 
Key, Inesa Ledovskyte, Megan Liddle, Ueda Ndrecaj, Munibah Raza, Mampenda 
Secka, Alanna Smart, Laura Walker, Samantha White, Matthew Whiteman, Ffion 
Williams, Aimee Woodcock. 

 
 
 
 

Gold 
Katarina Donovan, Courtney Smith 
 
 
 
 

 
The Duke of Edinburgh Award is a world leading youth achievement award for young people that 
is a challenging and rewarding programme of personal development. Participants in 2016 stated 
that they have gained new skills, pushed personal boundaries, built confidence and have enjoyed 
life-changing experiences. The Headteacher and staff at Lliswerry are extremely proud of the 
commitment, dedication and achievements of all our learners who gained these awards.   
 
Any learners wishing to sign up for this year’s scheme, it’s not too late, please see Mr Morgan or 
Mrs May for a letter and registration form.  Many thanks to the DofE Team who freely give up their 
time coaching learners for the awards every Thursday for an hour after school throughout the year 
and at weekends for expeditions.  Without their continued support due to the number of learners 
involved, we could not operate – Mr Morgan (The Chief); Mrs May (Road Warrior); Mr Roynon 
(Gatekeeper); Miss Daniels (Portal Master); Mr Moy (The Navigator) and Mrs Major (Beverage 
Connoisseur). 

  



 

 

Lead Creative School - ‘Talk Tidy Project’    You’re Hired! 
During the last few weeks some lucky Year 9 learners have been 
involved in an exciting new project called ‘Talk Tidy’.  The Arts Council 
of Wales fund an excellent project called Lead Creative Schools where 
a variety of artists work closely with learners to carry out learning in a 
fun and creative way. The year 9 learners will be working alongside 
professional script writers and film animators to create a film with the 
aim of helping them to improve their oracy skills. 
 
Last Friday around 20 learners spent the morning interviewing actors, 
script writers, film makers and animators.  They then had to make the 
difficult decisions as to which artists they would hire.  
 
Trent Davies said “We will not 

only write the script but star in the film and then get involved 
with editing it too.  It’s really exciting to be working with 
professional companies and using some fantastic equipment. 
So far I have loved the interview process, it’s a bit like being 
Alan Sugar from the Apprentice. 
 
The goup finally decided to use the well know welsh 
playwright Nigel Crowle and the annimation company 
Winding Snake. The film will be out some time in the spring 
so watch this space! 
 
 
 
 

School Production – We Will Rock You 
The cast of We Will Rock You are 
rehearsing hard for the forthcoming 
school production that takes place in 
February.  Learners from all year 
groups have been attending both 
lunchtime and after school 
rehearsals. 
 
Kara Luckett, Year 8 said “I love the 
school production.  I took part last 
year and made so many new 
friends. It’s hard work but great fun” 
 
Tickets will be on sale after 
Christmas 

 
 

 

Show dates – Thursday 2
nd

 & Friday 3
rd

 February 2017  



 

 

Important Dates for your Diary 
JANUARY 2017 
Tuesday 3rd     School re-opens to learners (Week 1)  
Wednesday 4th   Year 10 English Literature exam 
Wednesday 4th – Monday 9th  KS3 NRT/NNT Tests (timetable below) 
Thursday 5th    Year 11 Science Exam 
Tuesday 10th    Year 11 Science Exam 
Thursday 12th   Year 11 Science Exam 
Thursday 19th   November Maths exam results published 

Tuesday 24th   Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
 
FEBRUARY 2017 
Thursday 2nd    Intermediate Maths Challenge 
Thursday 2nd & Friday 3rd   School Production – We Will Rock You 
Tuesday 7th    Year 11 Pathways Evening 
Thursday 16th   Year 9 Parents’ Evening inc Options 
Friday 17th – Saturday 25th  Skiing trip to Italy 
Friday 17th    INSET Day – School closed to learners 
Monday 20th – Friday 24th  Half term week 
Monday 27th     School re-opens to learners (Week 2) 
 
MARCH 2017 
Thursday 9th     Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 16th – Saturday 18th  Year 7 trip to London 
Monday 27th – Thursday 6th April Key Stage 4 Exams 
 
APRIL 2017 
Friday 7th    INSET Day – School closed to learners 
Monday 10th – Friday 21st   School closed for Easter holidays 
Wednesday 19th – Friday 21st Easter Revision 
Monday 24th    School re-opens to learners (Week 2) 
 
Please note the Year 11 Parents’ Evening has been delayed due to the WJEC Maths Exam 
results being published the week before. 

 

Years 7 – 9 Literacy and Numeracy Tests January 2017 
The Mock Literacy and Numeracy Tests that all learners in Years 7-9 will be sitting are being held 
between Wednesday 4th January and Monday 9th January 2017. 
 

 
8.45am - 10.00am 

(Lesson 1) 
11.20am - 12.05pm 

(Lesson 3) 
2.00pm - 2.40pm 

(Lesson 5) 

Wednesday 4th 
January 

Year 7 Reading Test 
Year 8 Numeracy 

Reasoning 
Year 9 Numeracy 

Procedural 

Thursday 5th 
January 

--- 
Year 9 Numeracy 

Reasoning 
Year 7 Numeracy 

Procedural 

Friday 6th  
January 

Year 9 Reading Test 
Year 7 Numeracy 

Reasoning 
Year 8 Numeracy 

Procedural 

Monday 9th January Year 8 Reading Test --- --- 

  



 

 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year from the Staff and Governors 

at Lliswerry High School 


